Finance and Warrant Committee
July 9, 2020

John Heffernan, Dave Roberts, Kevin Preston, Susan Fay, Marty Lindemann, and Michael Leahy present

Mr. Preston called the meeting to order at 5:11.  He explained that they would follow the order presented on the agenda, beginning with line item transfers.  

Shawn McGoldrick took the floor to speak about line item transfers.  There are 2, one for central purchasing and one for fire.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Central purchasing overspent its sick buyback item by $1300.  This is being transferred from overtime.  Fire needs 11,500 to fund overtime, which is being transferred from the Fire: Superior Officers budget.  He explained that hopefully some of this overtime would be FEMA reimbursable.  

Mr. Heffernan motioned to approve both line item transfers.  Mr. Roberts seconded.  Ms. Fay raised the point that our fire overtime is still a major issue they will have to look at.  Dave Roberts and Marty Lindemann agreed.   The motion was unanimously approved 6-0 by the present members of the committee.  

Beth Pierce joined the call at 5:20

Tom Polito took the floor to speak on behalf of Blue Hills Regional Technical School(Blue Hills).  He explained this budget originally represented a 2% increase this year.  They are projecting that they will need to make a 20% cut due to a 1.2 million dollar shortfall.  He explained that they are working hard to keep their staffing appropriate. 

Michelle Persson Reilly joined the call at 5:24.

Mr. Polito introduced the school’s new principal and their new business manager, and explained their qualifications.  

Michelle Rescendes took the floor on behalf of Blue Hills.  She explained that they have cut the necessary 1.2 million dollars necessary for the coming budget.  

Mr. Preston asked why Dedham’s assessment has gone up by more than is proportional.  Ms. Rescendes explained that Dedham has more students this year. 

Mr. Roberts asked if there are any contract negotiations coming up this year.  Ms. Rescendes answered no.  

Mr. Lindemann asked if there would be in-person classes for students in the fall.  Ms. Rescendes explained that they are preparing plan options for in-school, hybrid, and full remote teaching.  The plans will be prepared for the July 31st deadline to make the decision.
Mr. Lindemann asked how technical education like Blue Hills can be accomplished remotely.  Ms. Rescendes explained that they have seen extraordinary creativity from their teachers.  Teachers have used videos, as well as digital simulations.  However, she would like to see the hybrid model in the fall.  

Ms. Persson Reilly asked if they felt comfortable that their budget would cover their re-introduction in the fall.  Ms. Rossetti, the school superintendent, replied that they have prepared their medical and cleaning supplies as well as already undertaken modernization efforts that make them will prepared.  

Mr. Preston asked what would happen if a collective bargaining agreement had fiscal impact in FY21, the funds would come out of this budget or represent an additional expense.  Ms. Rossetti explained that it is already anticipated in the budget.

Ms. Fay asked about Dedham’s acceptance rate into Blue Hills.  She said that last year is was 52%, a significant drop.  Ms. Rossetti explained that acceptance rates and reasoning change from year to year based on applicant pool and quantity of applicants. 

Mr. Lindemann asked if Ms. Rosetti could speak on Dedham student’s shortcomings preventing them from being admitted.  Ms. Rosetti explained that there are many admittance criteria that vary each year.  Students need to meet certain grade standards, and go through interviews.  Mr. Lindemann asked if there was more information about the admittance process we could be using to better prepare our students to be admitted.  

Mr. Lindemann asked about the intersectionality between low-income students, students of color, and remote learning.  Ms. Rosetti explained that only 8 out of 850 students had to go to summer school.  She explained that because students are in vocational programs, they have the opportunity to develop a relationship with the same instructors who understand their needs and situations.  Ms. Rosetti explained that the demographics at Blue Hills have been shifting towards diversity, and their teachers are well-prepared for their instruction.

Mr. Lindemann asked if students in the spring were surveyed on their outlook on the online learning.  Ms. Rosetti explained she did not have the data on hand but yes, they were.

Mr. Polito noted that the application process is town-blind, and those in chage of admitting students do not know what town they are admitting students from.

Mr. Preston moved the discussion to the subject of the school operating budget and asked Mr. Welch to speak.

Superintendent Mike Welch took the floor and thanked the committee for their time.  He introduced budget subcommittee chair Josh Donati to speak on their budget process.  

Mr. Donati took the floor.  He explained that this year’s budgeting process took into account a multitude of possible scenarios for what the future held, and have accounted for input from the town on what they hope to see from this year’s budget.

Mr. Welch explained that there was a difficult collective bargaining with Unit A this fall, including a teacher strike.  He expressed gratitude to the negotiating subcommittee for bringing that process to a conclusion.  He assured the committee that the negotiations did not conclude with an immense expenditure, but rather a fairly typical expected result.

Mr. Welch thanked Mr. Mcgoldrick and Mr. Goodwin for the assistance with the school’s budgeting process.  He explained that there is current much vagary as to the outcome of state funding.  

Mr. Welch explained that they removed $500,000 from their budget while doing their best to preserve programming.  He called the committee’s attention to documentation highlighting changes to the budget.  Notably, they have reduced professional development as well as 2 middle school teaching position.  There are also new teachers in lower grades, evened out by fewer in high school.  There has been an increase to costs in out-of-district placements.  He noted that this line item has been underfunded.  The school remains committed to lowering the amount of out-of-district placements, but can never reach 0.  

Mr. Welch explained that there is a new expense due to mandatory implicit bias and cultural sensitivity training.  There is still an additional classroom planned in the ECEC to account for high kindergarten rates.  A 0.3 ELL department position has been added.  However, new positions added in 2019 have been cut.  Many budget items that would have seen a slight cost increase have been level funded instead.

Mr. Preston asked if the figure included COLAs and Step increases.  Mr. Welch answered yes.  

Mr. Lindemann noted that the $500,000 “reduction” is a reduction to the requested budget increases, not a budget decrease.  He asked about statistics on students going to 2-4 year colleges.  Mr. Welch agreed that he could prepare that data for the committee.  Mr. Lindemann requested it, and suggested that he has an interest in evaluating the value we are getting from our education process.  He asked about the plans for the fall.  

Mr. Welch answered that they are prepared plans for in-person, fully remote, and hybrid.  They will be prepared by the deadline, but the commissioner has urged schools not to finalize their decisions yet.  He explained that their plan is to do whatever is best for students, and that polling information suggests that parents, educators, and students vastly dislike remote learning. 

Ms. Persson Reilly asked about the professional development cut and the diversity education.  Mr. Welch replied that it is a significant cut.  However, the new position should contribute greatly to accomplishing the implicit bias training.  The hope is to, over the course of a year, train up enough individuals to get the training done in a timely fashion.  

Ms. Persson Reilly asked what budgetary strains are on preparation for remote learning and getting back into the physical facility in the fall.  Mr. Welch answered that there are still many factors they haven’t yet planned out.  There will likely be increased need for bussing to meet safety standards, as well as the need to discern which staff members may be in a position to need to take additional safety measures.  He noted Mr. Rippin may be able to share more.

Sam Rippin, assistant superintendent, stated that there is a lot of uncertainty still.  He was in several meetings just today on PPE and classroom layout.  Bussing is still a major issue.  Along with uncertainty in state funding, there are still many possible issues in the year to come.  

Mr. Roberts asked about reimbursements.  Mr. Welch explained that state reimbursements received have been at the bare minimum, and they are uncertain to receive similar funding in the future.

Ms. Fay asked how many new students Greenlodge is getting.  Mr. Welch explained that 2 years ago they have very few first graders.  In 2 years, they went from two classrooms to four.  He noted that they are uncertain if it is a trend or an anomaly.  

Mr. Lindemann asked how community groups can help children be more successful in remote learning.  Mr. Welch explained the greatest difficulties were with young children, who need a parent present as well.  He explained that the cornerstone of effective remote learning has been relationships between students and teachers.  

Mr. Leahy asked how often curriculum materials and textbooks are refreshed.  Mr. Welch explained that new standards for history and social sciences, as well as a civics class, emerged recently.  The school generally aims to refresh every 10-15 years.  

Mr. Heffernan asked what chapter 70 funding we received in 2008 and 2009.  Mr. Rippin answered that it was $3 million, 691 thousand in 2008 and $3 million 935 thousand in 2009.  Mr. Heffernan noted that it took a while to recover from the sharp decrease in state funding back in 2008-9, and we may see similar long term effects after this year.  Mr. Rippin explained that sometimes, there have been grants or other projects to fill the shortfall gap in state aid, but there is a need to assume significant reductions. 

Mr. Lindemann asked about plans around testing.  Mr. Welch explained that it represents a massive potential expense and they are currently discussing plans for what to do with it.  Mr. Lindemann asked if there was anything in the budget related to testing, or separation or costs based on testing.  Mr. Rippin explained that anything related to these covid expenses would have to come from state or CARE act funds.  He said in short, there is no financial provision to pay for something like covid testing.  

Mr. Welch synopsized this year’s school facilities budget then turned the floor over to Denise Moroney, the school facilities director.  Ms. Moroney explained that the facilities department was not required to take any budget cuts but prepared for possible cut scenarios.  

Mr. Lindemann asked if the electrical capital issues were funded last year.  Ms. Moroney answered that many were, but the wood shop electrical capital item was funded but will not be undertaken.  

Mr. Preston thanked Ms. Moroney for her time.

Mr. Welch asked Mr. Rippin and Ms. Moroney to speak on the capital requests.

Mr. Rippin noted that there are 2 remaining capital items that cannot be delayed further, but most of the other can be delayed to November out of deference to town cash flow issues.  Ms. Moroney explained that the Asbestos abatement was reduced last year, and they need it to be fully funded this year.  The other item is repairs to the Riverdale roof due to major leaks.  These repairs will last for the next five years or so.  These items cost $75,000 and $100,000 respectively.  

Seeing no further questions, Mr. Preston asked for any final statements from the school representatives.

Mr. Rippin thanked the finance committee and town of Dedham for their support to the school system in this difficult budgeting process.  

Mr. Langenhorst spoke on the subject of the technology budget.  He explained that they are doing their best to maintain without having to increase the budget.

Ms. Persson Reilly asked about budgetary obstacles to remote learning.  Mr. Langenhorst explained that the school very cleverly did their best to use and train on free software to conserve expense while providing education.

Mr. Preston thanked the school representatives for their time.  He asked the committee if they had the opportunity to review the minutes and wanted to vote on them.  

Mr. Leahy motioned to approve the minutes from 1-2-2020, Mr. Lindemann seconded.  They were unanimously approved 8-0 by the present committee members.

Mr. Lindemann motioned to approve the minutes from 1-27-2020, Ms. Persson Reilly seconded.  They were unanimously approved 7-0-1 by the present committee members.  Mr. Roberts abstained from voting due to his absence.

Mr. Leahy motioned to approve the minutes from 6-29-2020, Mr. Lindemann seconded.  They were unanimously approved 8-0 by the present committee members.

The committee discussed future scheduling.

Mr. Lindemann motioned to adjourn, Mr. Heffernan seconded.  The meeting was unanimously adjourned 8-0 at 7:02.

